

Shared Resources & Digital Content  
Steering Committee

Agenda – Meeting 5

January 17, 2023

[srdcsteer@lists.calstate.edu](mailto:srdcsteer@lists.calstate.edu)

Zoom: <https://csueb.zoom.us/j/83896633766>

1. Change meeting time to 3rd Friday at 10am starting on February 17.
  - a. 2/17 is a COLD mtg. 3/17 is ACRL, so it doesn't really work for the next 2 months.
  - b. Need to find another date from the poll. As long as one COLD rep can attend, that would work.
  
2. Journal package analysis (AR)
  - a. We are currently in a situation in which campuses renew their local, individual title journal subscription in August/September, and then systemwide package subscriptions are not renewed until a few months later. For individual title journal subscriptions, campuses are often paying full price plus a service fee to their subscription agent. There is an opportunity to work to fold these local titles into larger packages for cost advantages, but our current timing has made that impossible. This was illustrated well with the recent Sage upgrade opportunity, and I have had similar experiences with two other publishers. For one, about \$20K-worth of titles in our package moved to either open access or another publisher, and so we have the opportunity to add this amount to our package without additional cost. I asked to swap for those titles that are already locally subscribed by campuses, but I wasn't able to do that because campuses have already paid for their local subscriptions. Instead, I am looking at ILL borrowing stats.
  - b. I would like to work with SRDC to improve this situation and do some proactive analysis of local subscriptions in the spring. There are pros and cons to this, as some campuses have more local subscriptions than others (those would see an advantage), while others do not have as many, and they could have cost increases. If we do want to potentially do this, it requires making systemwide package decisions before local subscription agent subscriptions. Let me know if you think that this is a worthwhile effort for spring.
    - i. Suggestion that Ann write up a one pager of the problem, what is needed, and how to approach solving the issue, and the data for analysis. How would a system-wide approach help SDLC and the campuses? The analytics group could help with analysis. Ann will create a one pager on this to bring to the steering committee to talk at the next meeting.
    - ii. Amy mentioned what the UC does. They have 3 tiers of central resources: Tier 1 - what everyone gets, Tier 2 - what most get but not all, Tier 3 - what only a few get based on curricula, etc. (like those with law schools, etc).
  
3. PQ Systemwide ILL report (AR)

- a. If a book moves around the system a lot, then maybe by it out of 1-time funds. We would need to have criteria for what that benchmark would be.
  - b. Let's ask the larger group if they want to add this to the wish list, and what info they need to make a decision
4. Goals discussion: (deferred to next meeting)
- a. [Brainstorming document](#)
5. Agenda for meeting of the whole on Feb 1
- a. Wish list
    - i. How can EVL can assist in evaluating the ECC
    - ii. 2/21 steering looks at the list, Lee puts it into a ranked poll and sends out on 2/21 for a deadline on 2/24
  - b. One Pager on journal packages (AR)
  - c. ILL reports (AR)
6. In person SRDC meet-up at SCEL? Do we want to do this?
- a. Whoever can make it should attend. Most likely it will be just to discuss issues, but not make any decisions as not all can attend.

## **Adjournment**